
Digital Archive
International History Declassified

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org

February 3, 1965
Airgram A-691 from the US Embassy in Argentina to
the Department of State, 'Argentine Sale of Uranium

Oxide to Israel'

Citation:

"Airgram A-691 from the US Embassy in Argentina to the Department of State,
'Argentine Sale of Uranium Oxide to Israel'", February 3, 1965, Wilson Center Digital
Archive, National Archives Record Group 59, Department of State Records
Subject-Numeric File, 1964-1966 Inco-Uranium.  Originally published in Avner Cohen and
William Burr, eds., National Security Archive Electronic Briefing Book #432 (June 25,
2013). https://wilson-center.drivingcreative.com/document/117168

Summary:

This airgram details a meeting with Admiral Quihillalt, director of the National Atomic
Energy Commission of Argentinia, who notes that since the deal with Israel had been
concluded before the IAEA established protocols for safeguard measures, the Argentine
government did not feel the need to include reporting and inspection requirements.
However, safeguards would be placed on future sales. Attached is a note from the
Argentine Foreign Ministry, with an unofficial translation. 
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